
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula 
740 E. Main Street 
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The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

 

 

APRIL 2018 SERVICES, SUNDAYS AT 10:30 AM 

 
 

Theme:  Transformation 
 
April 1   Alleluia—We Look Forward                                                                               Rev. Maddie, Allan Noel 
Come celebrate Easter looking forward as the world is transformed around us. Sing some alleluias and consider the 
traditional joy of this season. 
First Sunday Plate to The Canine Adoption and Rescue League (C.A.R.L) 
 
April 8   Taking Time                                                                                                 Rev. Maddie, MaryBeth East 
Artur Rubinstein was once asked by an ardent admirer: How do you handle the notes as well as you do? The pianist 
answered, “I handle the notes no better than many others, but the pauses—ah! That is where the art resides.” How 
can we transform our lives by considering the concept of Sabbath? 
 
*Tuesday, April 10   Gathering                                                                                                              Rev. Maddie 
Rev. Maddie leads a reflective time in our busy week to hear some beautiful music, share some silence and hear spoken 
word on a theme. The music will be provided by Eduardo Del Signore. 
 
April 15                                                                                                                             Kusula Bhiksu, Pat English 
A return visit from Kusala Bhikshu, an American born Bhikshu (monk) ordained in the Zen Tradition of Vietnam 
and a Chaplain at UCLA. 
 
April 22   Multigenerational Earth Day Celebration                                                     Rev. Maddie, Erik Halseth 
On this Earth Day we will be celebrating the four elements that give life to our world and honoring those affected by 
the recent fires and floods. The children and youth will be staying in the service and participating with all of us. Our 
choir will be bringing our hymns to life. 
 
April 29   Stories of Hope, Courage, Resilience and Resistance                                                          Erik Halseth 
We will be sharing the livestream of the Sunday morning worship service from the Pacific Western Region’s regional 
gathering in our Sanctuary. The preacher will be Rev. Vanessa Rush Southern, the minister of our San Francisco 
congregation. 
CASP food offering 

 
 



 

 The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

Message from the Minister 

 
 

As Easter is upon us in a few days and it is the same day as April Fool’s Day, no less, I am 

thinking once more of what Easter might mean to us as Unitarian Universalists and transformation 

in general, which is our theme for April. And as Rev. Betty and I head off at the end of April to 

attend the Annual Meeting of the Pacific Western Region of the Unitarian Universalist 

Association, I find myself thinking about what it means to be a member of something…and most 

particularly, what it means to be a member of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula. 

The congregation is a member congregation of the Unitarian Universalist Association and has 

been since the merger of the Unitarians and the Universalists in 1961. In addition, we are members 

of the aforesaid Pacific Western Region of the UUA. And we have members here, some who 

have been here from childhood and others who have come on board more recently. You don’t 

need to be an official member to attend a Sunday morning service or any of our other many events. 

But if you want to make a longer-term commitment to our congregation and to participate in the 

business of Unitarian Universalism, you may choose to become a member, as Nuri Ronaghy and 

Allan Shorb did this year. All you need to do to become a member is to talk to me and sign our 

Membership Book. That will allow you to vote at all official meetings of the congregation. But, 

more importantly, that will allow you to feel fully part of this place as it grows, attending to its 

historic building and being faithful to the values of our faith. I welcome conversations with 

anyone interested in becoming a member and hope to give you the Right Hand of Fellowship 

when we officially welcome our new members at our Flower Communion Service on June 10th. 

I truly believe that being a member of a congregation can be a transformative experience! Hope 

to see you in church.

On the path of our faith, 

Rev. Maddie 
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Message from the Board of Trustees 

 
 

The board keeps busy talking to members and visitors every Sunday and at the 

monthly board meetings. There’s a lot we know and a lot we don’t know. Things like 

how many scoops of coffee do we need to make a good pot of coffee? Then we look 

on the counter and find that the instructions are all typed out clearly and in a little 

frame. 

Some of the questions are easy to find answers to but require some technology. I 

use a Google G Mail account and really like it. It filters out most spam with no effort. 

I have about 3 different email accounts for different projects, one for personal, one 

for the annual Art About Agriculture exhibit where I communicate with a few hundred 

different artists and need that separate account. Some of the board are using 

Google and some are adding a new G Mail account, so we can easily see our own 

personal calendars and then by clicking a box on the screen view the entire church 

calendar. 

We use more technology when we show movies. They are all digital. It was fun 

seeing Eric Halseth show some digital slides of dragons in church one Sunday. We 

had a huge screen and our digital projector set up in the sanctuary and it worked 

well. We use email for newsletters and the congregation is getting to know the 

difference between a Doc file and a PDF file. We have a church web site and 

Facebook page. Too much technology is overwhelming and not enough is wasting 

of that resource.  

So, we all do what we can. If you want less technology drop me a post card. 

 

Yours, etc. 

John Nichols 
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Message from the RE Coordinator 

The Roots of Earth Day (from www.earthday.org) 

 

The idea for a national day to focus on the environment 
came to Earth Day founder Gaylord Nelson, then a U.S. 
Senator from Wisconsin, after witnessing the ravages of 
the 1969 massive oil spill in Santa Barbara, California. 
Inspired by the student anti-war movement, he realized 
that if he could infuse that energy with an emerging public 
consciousness about air and water pollution, it would force 
environmental protection onto the national political 
agenda. Senator Nelson announced the idea for a “national 
teach-in on the environment” to the national media; 
persuaded Pete McCloskey, a conservation-minded 
Republican Congressman, to serve as his co-chair; and 
recruited Denis Hayes from Harvard as national 
coordinator. Hayes built a national staff of 85 to promote 
events across the land. April 22, falling between Spring 
Break and Final Exams, was selected as the date. 

 

On April 22,1970, 20 million Americans took to the streets, parks, and auditoriums to demonstrate for a 
healthy, sustainable environment in massive coast-to-coast rallies. Thousands of colleges and universities 
organized protests against the deterioration of the environment. Groups that had been fighting against oil 
spills, polluting factories and power plants, raw sewage, toxic dumps, pesticides, freeways, the loss of 
wilderness, and the extinction of wildlife suddenly realized they shared common values. 

 

Earth Day 1970 achieved a rare political alignment, enlisting support from Republicans and Democrats, rich 
and poor, city slickers and farmers, tycoons and labor leaders. By the end of that year, the first Earth Day had 
led to the creation of the United States Environmental Protection Agency and the passage of the Clean Air, 
Clean Water, and Endangered Species Acts. “It was a gamble,” Gaylord recalled, “but it worked.” 

 

Upcoming RE Youth Classes 

“A man who was completely innocent, offered himself as a sacrifice for the good of others, including his 
enemies, and became the ransom of the world. It was a perfect act.”  

-- Mahatma Gandhi 

 

April’s theme is Transformation, and we will be discussing the different theological stories of resurrection and 
rebirth, ranging from the ancient Sumerian to the pagan rites of Spring to Christianity’s Easter celebration. As 
always, the children will be creating wonderful works of art and playing in the Rainbow Room. 

 

 

http://www.earthday.org/
http://www.epa.gov/air/caa/
http://www.epa.gov/owow/watershed/wacademy/acad2000/cwa/
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Spiritual Growth Center 

 

GATHERING* 

 

*DEFINITION OF GATHERING 

an assembly or meeting, especially a social or festive one or one held for a specific purpose. 

 

APRIL 10, 2018 at 7:00 PM 

You are invited to our Gathering for sound, silence and word as the sun goes down. 

April theme is Transformation 

Led by Rev. Maddie Sifantus with musician Eduardo del Signore 

Free will offering for the musician 

Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula, 740 E Main Street, Santa Paula 

 

This is not about performance for an audience but rather the blending of voices in simple song and chant 

interspersed with silence. Songs will be eclectic and come from a number of spiritual paths including Unitarian 

Universalist, Taize, earth based, and world sources. Join in this spiritual practice which is suitable for beginners 

as well as experienced singers and/or meditators. 

.  
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to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

Spiritual Growth Center 

 

MEDITATION PRACTICE GROUP 

Our Meditation Practice Group takes place in our Parish Hall and is led by Maddie Sifantus. The 

group meets on Wednesdays at 6 PM. In April we will be meeting on the 4th and the 18th. Enter 

through the front gate to the left of the main entrance and come in the side door. Allow about an 

hour and bring your meditation cushion, if you have one, or you can sit in a chair. The group is open 

to everyone; there is a free will offering ($5 suggested but all invited regardless of funds). The meeting 

will begin with a reading and short discussion, with a guided meditation leading us into a time of 

silence. There is power in meditating together. We would love to have you join us. For more 

information, leave a message on Reverend Maddie's private line at the church: 805-525-4620 or email 

msifantus@uuma.org. 

 
 

SINGING MEDITATION 

 

APRIL 25, 2018 at 7:00 PM 
Singing Meditation is a contemplative hour which combines song/chant with short 

periods of silence. Songs will be eclectic and come from a number of spiritual paths 

including Unitarian Universalist, Taize, earth based, and world sources. Join in this 

spiritual practice led by Rev. Maddie Sifantus. Suitable for beginners as well as 

experienced singers and/or meditators. Open to all. 

Free will offering  

Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula, 740 E Main Street, Santa Paula 

mailto:805-525-4620
mailto:msifantus@uuma.org


 

 The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
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Spiritual Growth Center 

 

SOARING HEARTS YOGA 
Members and friends of the congregation are invited to attend yoga in our Parish Hall on 
Tuesday’s and Thursday’s from 9:30 am – 10:30 am. with Yoga instructor, Lisa 
Hammond. Class fee is $6 - $8 per session. Lisa keeps an email list to which you can be 
added after attending your first session. She has been leading yoga for us for about two 
years and several of our members and Rev. Maddie attend. Lisa Hammond can be 
reached at soaringheartsyoga@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

On Friday mornings, we continue to offer T'ai Chi Chih, - Joy thru Movement, with 
Instructor Pete Gregory. Intermediate class 10:00 – 11:00 am and Beginner session 
11:15 am – 12:15 pm. Often called a moving meditation, the movements are accessible 
to anybody, regardless of age weight or physical ability.  Come and learn how to play 
with the Chi. For more information or to sign up, email Pete at psgreg24@gmail.com. 
Learn more at www.taichichih.org. 

 
 
 

RISE UP SINGING 

Our Rise Up Singing group is named from the title of the book Rise Up Singing. Pete Seeger once 
said, “The older I get, the more I am convinced that if there’s a human race still here in a hundred 
years, one of the main reasons will be that we found ways we can sing together.” Come help save the 
world—or just have fun—at our next meeting of Rise Up Singing in our Parish Hall on Friday, April 
20th at 7 PM. Perhaps we will sing April Showers or Tip Toe Through the Tulips! Instruments and all 
ages invited. Bring your Rise Up Singing book if you have it; copies will be available to buy for $15 or 
borrow. 
Yours in song,   Rev. Maddie and Donna Nelson 
 
 

OMG TO OM: NEW SERIES 
The Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula announces the 
debut of a new series, OMG to OM on Mondays from 7:00-8:30 
PM starting April 9th in the Parish Hall of the Universalist 
Unitarian Church of Santa Paula which is located at 740 E Main 
Street in Santa Paula. Please enter through the front gate into 
the side door. This will be a lecture followed by Meditation 
presented by Gurdeep Singh and Shilpa Pandey. Gurdeep Singh 
is a Himalayan spiritual scientist who considers himself a 
universal citizen of East Indian origin. Shilpa Pandey serves on 
the US National Board of the Women’s International League for 
Peace and Freedom. Free Will Offering. For more information, 
call the church office at 805-525-4647 or email 
uucspoffice@gmail.com. 

  

mailto:soaringheartsyoga@gmail.com
mailto:psgreg24@gmail.com
http://www.taichichih.org/
mailto:uucspoffice@gmail.com


 

 The mission of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula is  
to practice inclusiveness, seek justice and foster spirituality. 

People and Doings 

 

NEWS FROM AMONG US   April 2018 

• We rejoice in the return of our Founders Stained Glass Window and thank our friends Chucumite, 
including our member John Robles, for the wonderful benefit concert that raised money towards its 
restoration and Karen Harris for coordinating the reception. 

• We congratulate our friend Lora Barnett who has preached for us several times while she was a 
seminarian in her passing the Ministerial Fellowship Committee at the March meeting. She will be 
ordained at the Unitarian Society of Santa Barbara on Saturday, June 2. Rev. Maddie was her 
mentor and is thrilled. 

• Barbara Beach had a surgical procedure recently but is recovering well. 

• We are glad that Mary Nelson continues to recover at home. We hope she is back with us soon. 

• Doris Vernon has improved recently, although she is still in Hospice. Judith Beay continues to 
coordinate her visits. 

• Please let our administrator Krystal Johnson or Rev. Maddie know if you want to be added to our 
Birthday List Now that we are having Zodiac Zundays once month at coffee hour, it is one more 
reason to join the fun. 

• If you have any News from Among Us you would like to share with our community, please let Rev. 
Maddie know by the newsletter deadline which is the 21st of every month. 

 
OFFICE HOURS AND PASTORAL COVERAGE 

Rev. Maddie is usually available in the office by appointment or pot luck drop in from Tuesday through Friday. Please 
note that both she and Rev. Betty will be out of town to attend the Pacific Western Regional Assembly in Portland, 
Oregon from April 26-30 and then Rev. Maddie will be on vacation from May 1-7. While she is gone, pastoral 
coverage is being provided by our Coordinator of Religious Education, Erik Halseth, from April 26 through May 3. 
Rev. Betty will cover from May 4-7 after she returns. Should an emergency arise during this time, please leave a 
message on the church office phone, 805-525-4647, and Krystal will contact Erik or Rev. Betty. Monday is Rev. 
Maddie’s day off and Saturday is her study/sermon writing day. Some days she is working from home but can get to 
the office in five minutes, if something comes up. The best way to plan a time to meet with her is to call and leave a 
message on her private line at the church, 805-525-4620, call her on her cell phone, 508-733-8860 or email her 
at msifantus@uuma.org. She is happy to meet you in her office, at your home or place of work, or at a local restaurant 
for a cup of tea or coffee (she will buy her own!). The minister’s office is in the back of the church, near the rest 
rooms. If the front or back doors are locked, call her, and she will come let you in through the back gate off the alley.   
 

COMMITTEE ON CONGREGATIONAL LIFE 
According to the Bylaws of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula, the Committee on Congregational 
Life’s primary mission to evaluate the overall effectiveness of the congregation’s ministry (ordained, staff and laity). 
The COCL is not a committee of the Board, but a committee of the congregation in special relationship to the 
Board. It consists of three members serving staggered terms of two years each. Current members are Judy Triem, 
Audrey Vincent and new member, Ken Stock. COCL meetings are held in the context of confidentiality and mutual 
honesty. Members are encouraged to let Rev. Maddie or one of the members of the committee know if there are 
any issues of the ministry of the congregation of which they should be aware. The next meeting of the COCL will 
be Tuesday, April 3 at 6:00 PM at Rev. Maddie’s home. 
  

tel:(805)%20525-4647
tel:(805)%20525-4620
tel:(508)%20733-8860
mailto:msifantus@uuma.org
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People and Doings 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
Are you an official member of the Universalist Unitarian Church of Santa Paula or thinking of becoming one? Becoming 
a member of UUCSP is an individual decision, so some people in a family may be member while others are not. While 
only members can vote on church matters, both members and non-members alike are welcome to attend services and 
other church activities, volunteer, and contribute financially to our congregation. Like many other UU churches, we 
have dedicated friends who have been active in our congregation, perhaps for years, but have never signed the 
membership book. 

The conditions for membership, according to our bylaws, are these: “This society shall welcome as members any 
person who is in sympathy with its purposes and program, has reviewed these bylaws, and has signed the membership 
book in the presence of the minister or an officer of the church.” 

If you fall into that “friend” (active non-member) category, you might want to consider becoming an official member 
now. If you have never gotten around to signing the book, but want to become an official member now, it’s easy—
simply arrange with Rev. Maddie to sign the membership book. We will be having a workshop on membership later 
this year, suitable for new and old members alike. And we will be recognizing our new members in our annual Flower 
Communion service which will be June 13. Won't you join our newest members, Nuri Ronaghy and Alan Shorb? 
 
 

2nd QUARTER FIRST SUNDAY PLATE OFFERING 
❖ The 2nd Quarter First Sunday Recipient is The Canine Adoption and Rescue League (C.A.R.L) 

❖ Canine Adoption and Rescue League (C.A.R.L.) is a 501(c)(3) non-profit all breed, no-kill dog rescue and 
adoption organization. Since 1996, C.A.R.L. has rescued and placed thousands of unwanted, sick, 
abandoned, and homeless dogs. Dogs in our adoption program are placed in pre-screened, loving and 
secure homes. We make a lifetime commitment to all of our dogs. 

❖ C.A.R.L is located in Santa Paula, California and primarily serves Ventura County dogs. Because of our 
lifetime commitment to our dogs we have a preference to place dogs locally, so we are available to them if 
needed. We rely on donations and do not receive government, state, or city funding. We operate almost 
entirely by volunteers. 

❖ C.A.R.L. has established “CARL’s Golden Oldies”, a new rescue program focusing specifically on the 
unique needs of dogs aged 10 and older.  Senior dogs have so much to give. They are calm and patient, 
affectionate and loyal. All they ask in return is the same love and care deserving of any pet and a warm place 
to rest their head. 

❖ These animals deserve to spend their remaining time in safe, loving, and secure homes. Those homes will be 
enriched and brightened by the presence of a loyal companion, one who is often already house trained, 
calm, and used to the company of people and other pets. Senior citizens who could not otherwise afford the 
medical bills of a senior dog are encouraged to foster these dogs. 

❖ C.A.R.L’s Golden Oldies program funding has run out and they are currently seeking help to keep 
maintaining medical care for the older dogs in the program as well as roofs to keep the dogs dry when it 
rains.  Currently their roofs are in dis-array and they have a quote to fix these but are still about $10,000 
short.  Anything you can do to help would be amazing 

 
 

LAST SUNDAY OF EACH MONTH 
The Last Sunday of each month we collect canned goods, rice and beans and other non-perishable food for CASP: 
Community Assistance Santa Paula. CASP, a non-profit organization, provides a Food Pantry to serve the 
disadvantaged of Santa Paula. Being a community charity, CASP’s Food Pantry program is largely dependent on the 
generosity of its citizens.  
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People and Doings 

 

CHOIR 

All are welcome to join our choir, including our young singers who are able to read music. We will be singing once a 
month in 2018, taking a break in July and August. Rehearsals will be directed by Rev. Maddie and accompanied by 
Vincent Sorisio. All choir rehearsals will cover the music for that Sunday and will include learning music for future 
monthly Sunday mornings. Individual or small group rehearsals with Rev. Maddie can be arranged. Please be in touch 
with Rev. Maddie with any questions. All invited to sing! 

April 22 9:30 AM Choir Rehearsal for 10:30 AM Service   (NO THURSDAY REHEARSAL) 
 1020 Woyaya and 1074 Turn the World Around in the teal hymnal 

May 10 7:00 PM Choir Rehearsal 
May 13 9:30 AM Choir Rehearsal for 10:30 AM Service 
   Beloved, Let Us Love One Another Arthur Foote, Jason Shelton 
June 7  7:00 PM Choir Rehearsal 
June 10 9:30 AM Choir Rehearsal for 10:30 AM service 
   We Are One   Brian Tate 

 

CARING COMMITTEE 
The Caring Committee is currently involved in Lay Ministry Training at their monthly meetings to better serve our 
members and supplement the ministry of Rev. Maddie, our professional pastoral care provider. This training facilitated 
by Rev. Maddie takes place at the regular monthly meetings of the committee. Our next meeting is Thursday, April 
19th. Meetings are at 12:15 PM and last about an hour and a half. Let Rev. Maddie know if you are interested in 
joining with the Caring Committee members Barbara Beach, Karen Harris, Penny McManus, Delicia Niami, Sharon 
Kufeldt, and Jan Shepherd. Let Rev. Maddie know if you are interested. 
 

THE SOCIAL CONCERNS ACTION COMMITTEE NEWS AND EVENTS 
MEETING Wednesday, April 11, 6:30 pm, the Social Concerns Action Committee will meet in the Parish Hall. All 
welcome. 
DINNER AND A MOVIE – Tuesday, April 24, 2018   Dinner 5:30   Documentary 6:30 
EQUAL MEANS EQUAL, a documentary sponsored by the Social Concerns Action Committee, is an unflinching 
look at how women are treated in the United States today. By following both real life stories and precedent setting 
legal cases, director Kamala Lopez discovers how outdated and discriminatory attitudes inform and influence 
seemingly disparate issues, from workplace matters to domestic violence, rape and sexual assault to the foster care 
system, the healthcare system and the legal system. Along the way, she reveals the inadequacy of present laws in place 
that claim to protect women, ultimately presenting a compelling and persuasive argument for the urgency of ratifying 
the Equal Rights amendment. 
EXPAND YOUR MIND DISCUSSION Save-the-date, Sunday, April 22, 6:30 PM. The book and film small group, 
Expand Your Mind, plans to meet at Margaret Wilson’s to watch and discuss Fences, starring Denzel Washington. 
Call Margaret to RSVP and parking directions. 
 

THE MARY A. LIVERMORE SOCIETY 
Saturday, April 28, 11:30 am, our second Quarterly meeting, the Mary A. Livermore Society will meet at Café 126 at 
the airport.  All welcome, particularly women who cannot come to our regularly scheduled fourth Thursday 
meetings.  Margaret Wilson will share her process in exploring her dark side as she pursues her playwriting craft.   She 
was unable to present this subject in February as previously scheduled due to logistical problems at the restaurant at 
that time. 
 
MEMBER DOINGS   Margaret Wilson’s original play, “The Mediocre Hand of God” will be performed as a staged 
reading on April 15, 7:00 PM at Santa Paula Theater, Backstage. It is pay as you can. Proceeds go to theater. See 
promotional blurb at: http://siteline.vendini.com/site/santapaulatheatercenter.org/ventura-writers-block-presents  

http://siteline.vendini.com/site/santapaulatheatercenter.org/ventura-writers-block-presents
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the astrological sign of that month. As we know, astrology is a pseudo-science often linked to 
superstition. We are hoping for this to be a fun time to connect with others while enjoying 
some delicious food. 
 

“ZODIAC ZUNDAY”: 

On April 15 we will be honoring  

Aries (March 21 – April 19) 
Sign Characteristics: 

As the first sign in the zodiac, the presence of Aries always marks the beginning of something 

energetic and turbulent. They are continuously looking for dynamic, speed and competition, 

always being the first in everything - from work to social gatherings. Aries is one of the most active zodiac signs. It 

is in their nature to take action, sometimes before they think about it well. You'll rarely meet an Aries who isn't 

capable of finishing several things at once, often before lunch break! Their challenges show when they get impatient, 

aggressive and vent anger pointing it to other people. Strong personalities born under this sign have a task to fight 

for their goals, embracing togetherness and teamwork through this incarnation. Aries rules the head and leads with 

the head, often literally walking headfirst, leaning forwards for speed and focus. Its representatives are naturally 

brave and rarely afraid of trial and risk. They possess youthful strength and energy, regardless of their age and 

quickly perform any given tasks.  
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 JOIN US IN SINGING 
 ~ ALL AGES 

UNIVERSALIST UNITARIAN 
CHURCH OF  

SANTA PAULA PARISH HALL 
740 E MAIN STREET 

FRIDAY, APRIL 20 AT 7:00 PM 
BRING RISE UP SINGING AND/OR RISE AGAIN 

BOOKS IF YOU HAVE THEM 
ALL INSTRUMENTS WELCOME! COMMUNITY 

SINGING! 
FREE WILL OFFERING 

LED BY MADDIE SIFANTUS AND DONNA NELSON 

=================================================================== 

SOCIAL CONCERNS ACTION COMMITTEE 
OF UNIVERSAIST UNITARIAN CHURCH OF SANTA PAULA 

PRESENTS 
EQUAL MEANS EQUAL 

EQUAL MEANS EQUAL, a documentary sponsored by the Social Concerns Action Committee, is an 

unflinching look at how women are treated in the United States today. By following both real life stories and 

precedent setting legal cases, director Kamala Lopez discovers how outdated and discriminatory attitudes inform 

and influence seemingly disparate issues, from workplace matters to domestic violence, rape and sexual assault 

to the foster care system, the healthcare system and the legal system. Along the way, she reveals the inadequacy 

of present laws in place that claim to protect women, ultimately presenting a compelling and persuasive argument 

for the urgency of ratifying the Equal Rights amendment. 

 
 

Tuesday, April 24, 2018 
Dinner: 5:30 

Documentary: 6:30   
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Calendar of Events 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 
930amChoirReh 

1030amWorship 

1stSunday Plate 

2 3 
930 Yoga 

11amRE 
Comm Mtg 

6pmCOCL 

4 
6pm 
Meditation 

 

5 
 
930 Yoga 
 

6 
10:00am& 
11:15am 
T’aiChiChih 

7 
 

8 
1030amWorship 

1215pm 
WorshipComm 

9 
7PM 
OMGTO OM: 
NEW SERIES 
Meditation & 
Lecture 

10 
 
930 Yoga 
 
7PM 
Gathering 

11 
 
630pmSocial 
ConcernsMtg 

12 
 
930 Yoga 

 

13 
10:00am& 
11:15am 
T’aiChiChih 
1130amSP 
Ministerial 
7pmClassic 
MovieNight 

14 
 

15 
1030amWorship 

ZodiacZunday 
 

16 
7PM 
OMGTO OM: 
NEW SERIES 
Meditation & 
Lecture 

17 
930 Yoga 
 

18 
6pm 
Meditation 
 
 

19 

 
930 Yoga 

1215pmCaring 
CommMtg 

630pmBoard 
Mtg 

20 

10:00am& 
11:15am 
T’aiChiChih 

7pmRiseUp 
Singing 

21 
Newsletter 
Deadline 

 

22 
EARTH DAY 

930am 
ChoirReh 

1030amWorship 

 
 

23 
7PM 
OMGTO OM: 
NEW SERIES 
Meditation & 
Lecture 

24 
930 Yoga 
530pm& 
630pm 
SCAC 
Dinner& 
aMovie 
 

25 
7pmSinging 
Meditation 
 

26 
 

930 Yoga 

 

27 

10:00am& 
11:15am 
T’aiChiChih  

28 
1130am 
MaryA’s 

29 
1030amWorship 

CASP 

30 
7PM 
OMGTO OM: 
NEW SERIES 
Meditation & 
Lecture 
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Vincent Sorisio, Church Musician 

Albie Alamillo, Custodian 
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Luisa Haskell 
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Dated Material 

Time Value 
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